
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

April 18, 2017 

A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on April 18, 2017 at 4:30 pm in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall. Present were Mayor Jan Moore; Council Members:  Sam Lee 

Jones, Jeff Yawn and John Riggs. Also present was City Clerk Sue Starling, City Attorney Cain 

Smith. Councilmen Phil Boyum and Travis Chance were absent. 

 

Mayor Moore joined the meeting at 4:50 pm 

 

The meeting was called to order by Councilman John Riggs.  

 

The following topics were discussed. 

 

Discussion of the proposed changes to Chapter 6 (Alcohol Ordinance) for the Code of 

Ordinances of the City of Statesboro (pricing/happy hour and fines for hearings) 

 

City Attorney Cain Smith, along with the Councilmembers, reviewed the proposed changes to 

Chapter 6 Sec. 6-16 and Sec. 6-19 of the Alcohol Ordinance. The only recommendation to the 

proposed ordinance was to change the look back period from 5 years to 3 years in Sec 6-19.  

 

Councilman Riggs made a motion, seconded by Councilman Jones to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilman Jones. Yawn and Riggs voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried by a 3-0 

vote. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


